ExSC 7011-A
----Original Message-----

From: Steve Oksala [mailto:soksala@scte.org]

Sent: Tuesday, July 14, 2009 5:19 PM

To: PSA Department

Subject: ExSC 7011

I would like to offer the following comments on behalf of SCTE on ExSC 7011.

1.  The text of ExSC 7011 refers to "a consensus body roster that is publicly available...".  One might infer from this that such a roster is posted in a particular place. However the Essential Requirements simply state that the name... of each member of the consensus body shall be made available ... on request."  These could be interpreted as different things, and some clarification should be made.

2.  We do not have people who are 'official' representatives of member organizations on the consensus body.  We do have a 'principal member'

who represents the organization, and has overall responsibility for their participation in the standards program.  We presume that this name would be adequate for the purpose here even though that person may not have any direct contact with the consensus body in question.

3.  ExSC 7011 does not propose a change in the requirement that the interest category of the organization be provided as part of the information available.  However in our case we determine interest category on a per standard basis rather than on a group basis.  For example, a company that produces traps (SCTE 151) or splitters (SCTE

153) would be a producer for those standards.  However they are a user for an F connector (e.g. SCTE 02), since that is a component that they purchase for their product.  However these standards are all done in the same consensus body. While we can deal with the balloting process, it is not clear what we would provide to a requestor for this information.

4.  While not a particular issue for us at this time, we find it surprising that the employer of a person representing another organization must be provided.  This seems like undue detail, and we would be interested in why the ExSC felt (again, this is not a change proposed in 7011) this information was necessary.

Stephen P. Oksala, CAE

Vice President, Standards

Society of Cable Telecommunications Engineers

Phone: (610) 594-7302

Fax: (610) 363-5898

Email: soksala@scte.org

